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A warm welcome is given to all members, volunteers and supporters of Wokingham branch at our 2011 Annual Members’ Meeting.

Agenda

1. Welcome & Introductions

· Branch Coordinator: Helena Hughes and the current team 
· President: Sue Saxey 
2. 2010 AGM minutes

· AGM notes from November 2010 can be found on the website http://www.nct.org.uk/branches/wokingham
3. Review of the Branch’s performance during 2010/11 

· Individual volunteer, specialist workers and students report summaries can be found in the full report available on line at http://www.nct.org.uk/branches/wokingham
· Presentation of Accounts for 2010/11 by Julie Baron, Treasurer

4. Plans for 2011/2012
Region Coordinator – Miriam Blazey

Dear members and supporters of NCT Wokingham branch,

Thank you for attending the recent evening which celebrated the successes of your local NCT branch and its volunteers. If you were unable to attend the meeting, I really hope that you enjoy reading the following report and are impressed by the work that your committee and their teams have done this year. I have been the Region coordinator for South Central, which covers your branch, for 5 years and each year I am amazed by the new ideas that your branch comes up with to raise money for its local and UK projects, to support parents and above all to have fun and celebrate parenting. If you have not yet taken part in any of the events, pick up the phone and do it today! 

I would like to thank all the volunteers and members who have supported the branch in the last year and have decided that it is time to move on. Your contribution to this very successful branch is really appreciated by those who use your services – sadly they may not know who you are but I am sure that they would thank you personally if they could. Tonight you had a very special guest at your meeting – Sue Saxey – NCT President came to visit and, knowing Sue, I am sure she regaled you with some lovely tales and lots of laughs – which is what volunteering is all about. Sue is a very special President as she is 100% volunteer – she has had many roles in her NCT life but has not been paid for any of them – so she knows all about volunteering and all about what makes us tick!! 

I hope that 2011/2012 brings you all another successful year at NCT Wokingham. I wish you every success for your fundraising, and for those who are beginning their specialist worker studies, work hard, have fun and embrace the help that the branch can give you

Best wishes

Miriam Blazey

South Central Region Coordinator 

Branch Coordinator – Helena Hughes
Most importantly and before anything else, I would like to extend a huge “Thank You” to all the volunteers who contribute so much to our Wokingham branch. Without you all, however small your contribution, we could not run the branch without you. You are all greatly valued!

I recently took on the role of Branch Coordinator in August/September of this year, taking over from Amy Akyol & previously Ghislene Lokuciewski. Having attended the Working Bumps group & both the NCT antenatal & post-natal courses, I feel I have been supported by the NCT and specifically the Wokingham branch through what can be a challenging time. (I must admit, I am lucky….my daughter Millie is very well-behaved!). 

The Wokingham NCT branch contributes SO much! As a very active branch, we provide a wide range of services supporting parents both pre & post birth. With regular parties, weekly coffee groups, 2 Nearly New Sales a year, a fantastic quarterly newsletter & a wide range of social groups to name but a few, this branch should be very proud of the wide-ranging support it brings to the local family community. Again without the volunteers, none of this would be possible.

As you will see from Julie’s Treasurer report, this year has generated a great fundraising contribution for the NCT, despite membership in our area dropping by 10%. We hope Head Office will focus on membership renewals in the forthcoming year. Keeping up with the times, our online presence continues to grow with our own branch area on the NCT website and our Facebook page. Please also follow regular updates on our Wokingham Yahoo group; thanks to all the team for maintaining and updating these areas. 

This year has seen a few changes as usual. A few fantastic volunteers have moved on, some new volunteers have joined us and we continue to look for more help to move the branch forward.

There are challenging times ahead. We are still in the midst of tough financial times, which means increased pressure on both work and play for all of us. Funding for the Breastfeeding group at Brambles is running out and this is a priority over the forthcoming months. 

We need your help moving forward and to continue to provide the all-important services our branch delivers. 

This year, 2011/2012, we are focusing on:

· Reaching more new parents

· Increasing our local membership

· Continuing to provide the wide range of services available

· Providing additional services lacking in the area, such as the First Aid courses….coming soon!

How are we going to do this?

· With improved communications tools - New branch leaflet

· With more volunteers - all offers gratefully received!

· With increased visibility locally – e.g. Festival of Christmas Trees, increased PR

· With YOUR help!

Each team member has provided a short update on their achievements this year. Please take the time to read these, say thank you to the volunteers and indeed feel proud of the great job all you volunteers are doing!

I look forward to meeting you all in the forthcoming months.

Treasurer Report – Julie Barron

For the Financial Year 1st October 2010 to 30th September 2011

The NCT Wokingham Branch has generated £15,863.48 in fundraising for the NCT this financial year. We have had a successful year with lots of familiar and some brand new events thrown in too. 

We ended the financial year on 30th September 2011 with £12,652.55 in the bank, but of that £6030.45 was still to clear, mainly cheques for Nearly New Sale vendors from the 25th September sale. 

Head Office quarter 4 return will be deducted sometime in October, leaving a true balance of £3440.69.

The main financial points are:

· We raised £11,212.92 profit through fundraising alone.

· We had 3 Nearly New Sales this year, raising a total profit of £8519.57 for the NCT as a whole and of this Wokingham Branch keeps £2555.87

· We held our inaugural Baby Fair in April – the brainchild of Ghislene Lokuciewski, this raised a massive £1449.47 for both Wokingham and Bracknell. Head Office has agreed that we can use all of the profit raised for a special project chosen by the branches. Our £1449.47 is being used to fund the Woosehill Breastfeeding Support Clinic.

· The four newsletters generated a profit of £761.17

· We received a donation of £2000.00 from an anonymous donor and this is being used to fund our other Breastfeeding Clinic at the Brambles Children’s Centre. This money is due to run out in January, so fundraising is continuing to maintain this service for the foreseeable future.

· We held a Play Café every month this year and was partially funded by the Brambles Children’s Centre for 6 months. The Play Café is operating at a very small loss but with your support and the fantastic support from the organiser Nicole Bennett, we hope to break even next year.

· Bra Stock is being sold by Linda Cook in Woodley, as we no longer have a bra fitting service within Wokingham. We are selling our old stock at reduced prices, thus our stock value has greatly reduced but we are still providing a valuable service. Our thanks go to Linda Cook for her time and support.

· Small Steps 2010 is still selling and we have reduced the cover price from £5 to £3 to reflect that it is just over 12 months old. The stock value in the accounts reflects this and thus shows a loss.

· We raised £21,828.33 in income this year against £12,486.44 last year and generated expenses of £20,560.31 against £10543.68 last year. We had a surplus of £1268.02 this year against £1942.76 last year.

Branch Secretary – Eleanor Scott
I took over the role of Branch Secretary from Roberta Brooks in June 2011 and other than attending antenatal classes last year this is my first involvement with NCT. The role has given me a great insight into what a local NCT branch does and the huge range of services it offers and not just to NCT members.  One of the best things the role has given me is the chance to meet new people while giving something back; I personally found being a new mum can be a bit lonely at times so this role has given me the push I needed to get out there and meet new folks.
As well as attending every committee meeting to take the notes and record the actions I have also helped out at the Nearly New Sale and Halloween Party. I’m really enjoying being involved and helping out where I can. My current focus is on updating our branch leaflet to encourage new members and renewals by advertising the wide range of service we offer.

Membership Co-ordinator – Roberta Brooks
Branch membership as of October 2011 stands at 445 members and 244 member households. This is 10% less than previous year. We have welcomed 90 new member households into our branch since January 2011. This again is an 8% shortfall compared to last year’s figures. This is an indication that not enough people have renewed their membership which would offset the shortfall in total branch members in 2011 vs. 2010. Head Office manages the renewal of memberships taking this task from the hands of local branches. They have several times reassured us that they have a very robust process to ensure lapsing members do renew their memberships. Unfortunately we are aware of quite a large number of people in our area who have not been contacted by Head Office to remind them of membership renewal.   

I handed over the Membership Co-ordinator role to Nicole Bennett in August 2011 in order to take over the role of Parent Support Co-ordinator.

Parent Support Coordinator – Roberta Brooks
I took over from Annie Duffin back in August 2011 and have enjoyed doing the role. It is great fun as it involves several different social groups reaching a lot of people in the community.

We have been struggling with numbers for some of the coffee groups, as kids go to school and mums go back to work. Also with the opening of great spaces such as Finchampstead Baptist Church and Sure Start Centres the demand for coffee groups seems to have decreased.   

The number of enquiries seems to be flat with 1 per week.  Focus will be to ensure the coffee groups do not close as we have on average 10 new members joining the Wokingham Branch every month. Bumps & Babies has been a great success this year with 20-30 mums or mums to be attending every session.  

A meeting took place for all the social group contacts back in August to get to know each other and another one is planned for beginning of December.

Play Café – Nicole & Mark Bennett (March 2011 – to date)
My husband and I took on the Play Cafe Coordinator role in March 2011.

Our aim was to have a fun, popular playgroup which was clearly an NCT event and which supported and promoted NCT Wokingham Branch’s services and fundraising efforts.

We now have a range of NCT literature including leaflets about courses and membership, publicity on local NCT events, newsletters and Small Steps Guides for sale.  We also had Pamper Evening and Halloween Party tickets on sale. The Post Natal Library (run by Regine) is also available here.

As well as using the toys and puzzles, the craft activities are now being aimed at younger children and are proving extremely popular (although involve a lot of plate painting and cutting from us!).  We also have singing and nursery rhymes.

We ran the Play Cafe continuously throughout the year with an average of 10 families each month (from March 2011- October 2011).  Play Café is not usually held in July and August due to poor attendance.  However, we decided to hold it during these ‘quiet’ months and were very happy to welcome 9 families in July and 11 in August.  Our quietest month was September due to falling on the last weekend of the summer holidays and our busiest month was October with 15 families!

Several regularly-attending families have outgrown Play Cafe and no longer attend.  We have attracted new families with young children (under 2’s) so this is very positive for the future of Play Cafe.

Unfortunately, The Children’s Centre is no longer funding the hall hire costs which have increased from £13.25 per hour to £14.10 per hour and are now running their own Saturday Play Group (starting in July 2011).  So far, this does not seem to have impacted on Play Cafe as we achieved our busiest month in October.

Since March we feel we have achieved our goals and have received lots of positive feedback from attendees about what an invaluable resource Play Cafe is to them.

Going forward into 2012 we are hoping to increase numbers of families attending and continue to promote and support NCT Wokingham Branch in their activities.

Book club – Natalie Burton

The book group has only 4 members currently, due to people starting back at work or moving area this year. We are always happy to welcome new ones though! We still meet every other month and will be choosing our books for next year at our November meeting. 

Film night – Natalie Burton
The film club has a few more members, but generally only 3 or 4 of us actually meet at any one session. We still try to vary going to the cinema together sometimes if there is a good film out, or sometimes having it in one of our homes for a DVD session. Again we would encourage anyone to come along to join us at one of our film nights.

Dads Night Out – Richard MacLachlan
2011 has been another good year for the Dad's group. We have continued to meet once a month, normally for a drink in Wokingham. Some of the highlights of this year have been the Film and BBQ Night, which is kindly hosted by Kaz, and the Wokingham Food and Drink Festival, which had a much bigger and much improved real ale selection. Both of these have become regular events in the Dad's Night Out calendar. We were also very pleased to welcome back Mel after his motorcycle accident, who joined us for our bowling night. The focus for the next few months will be to try and recruit some new members into the group, as this is something we have been missing in the last 12 months.

Mums Night Out – Sarah Paumelle
Sarah has just taken on this role and we did not have anyone doing it for a while. The next Mums Night Out will happen on the 16th November at the Three Frogs Pub for a Quiz Night. 

Working Bumps – Amy Aykol
Working Bumps is a popular service our branch supplies, it is usually the first contact we have with mum-to-be and works well with regular speakers coming to give a bit of variety each month. When the numbers started to dip, we decided to make it free to attend as other areas of the branch could cover the costs of the snacks/drinks.
Bumps and Babies – Tine Hughes

Bumps and Babies were very busy last winter and spring with between 20 and 30 girls attending each time. Some left over the summer (the babies grew too big...) but we have had some new bumps and lots of new babies attending the last couple of times. We have found somebody to take over the group from November as I am returning to work; Tanya Saunders. Tanya has a 3 and a 10 year old (the 3 year old in nursery). As she is looking to become a midwife in the future she was very happy to take over the group. Maybe worth mentioning we are still able to use the big hall in the Methodist church that can provide for older babies as they have more entertainment with the play mats and the baby toys (toys borrowed from the Methodist Church toddler group).

Coffee Groups

Coffee Group (1) Ashridge & Glebe Park, Keephatch & Beanoak - Julia Hayford/Beck Reed
The LAC1 group has been suffering from VERY low turnout since September. This is due to many children starting nursery/preschool and quite a few mums getting full/part time work. 

At the moment there are only three regular mums. 

My son George has a Friday morning session at pre-school so I am no longer attending the coffee mornings but I have left them in the very capable hands of Beck Reed. Unfortunately, due to the low turn outs, she has had to host most of them herself. She is happy for this to continue until half term but after that has proposed that we close the current group. This will make it possible for a new group to form.

This is a very sad and sorry situation to find ourselves in but we just haven't had any new mums joining us lately and the group seems to be coming to a natural end.

Coffee Group (2) Central South - VACANT

Coffee Group (3) Central, North & East – Nicole Bennett 

This has been a year of change for our coffee group as several members’ children have outgrown it and they have moved on.  Fortunately, we have recruited new members and now have 6 regular attendees and a few others that attend on an ad hoc basis.  The group is friendly, relaxed, good fun and very supportive to each other and of NCT.  We continue to meet weekly on Friday mornings during term time and on a less structured basis during school holidays to fit the needs of the group. We are always happy to welcome new faces to our coffee group.

Coffee Group (4) Finchampstead - Neena Corran 
 This area has been struggling with numbers for a while and meets every other Tuesday. Neena believes this group might come to an end if there is no demand for it in the area. 

Coffee Groups (6 & 8) Earley, Lower Earley, Winnersh, Sindlesham and Woodley - Liz Chaplin

I run the coffee mornings in Earley, Lower Earley and Woodley. They run on the first, third and fifth Tuesday of each month. During the summer holidays the attendance was very low as most of the regular mums had gone back to work.

The last couple of coffee mornings the attendance has picked up to between 4-6 mums, with some new mums. It would be good to have e-mail addresses of new mums joining the NCT to send them a welcoming e-mail introducing ourselves.

Coffee Group (7) Woosehill, Emmbrook & Joel Park– Nicole Newport 
It seems that not many people are wishing to use the coffee morning in the Woosehill area.  Since taking over from Jo Dixon I have had 1 enquiry from a new lady who has never come, and there is a lack of people wanting to host or even turn up.  I think it's just been the same people meeting up, but now they have children in school and at nursery they no longer have the time.

I will give it till the end of October 2011 then look to hand the folder over to someone as I will be working on the coffee morning day, and will no longer be able to be involved.
Volunteer Coordinator – VACANT/Vicki Lewis
This role has been vacant for several months; however I am delighted to announce that Vicki Lewis will be taking on the role at the end of October. 

It has been a busy year and there have been a number of changes to the team, with some people stepping down, new people joining and others changing and taking on new roles. 

The branch already has a number of local mums, and dads, who volunteer to co-ordinate activities for other parents but is always looking for enthusiastic people to join its team of volunteers. The branch offers Bumps & Babies groups, coffee mornings, Nearly New Sales, Working Bumps, Halloween, Xmas and Cheeky Monkey Tea Parties to enable expectant and new parents to get together to meet others in the same situation and to make friends. 

Team roles are varied, interesting and fun – you can use different skills and there’s something for everyone, even if you only have a small amount of time to offer. Support is always given by the team – you’ll get a sense of pride and achievement for your efforts, make new friends and have some useful experience to add to your CV too. 

The current roles are vacant:

· Treasurer (as of March 2012)

· Newsletter Editor

· Advertising Coordinator

· Coffee Group Contact Central South

· Grant Fundraising Coordinator

· Health Professional Liaison Officer

· Medela (Breast Pump) Agent

· Bra Fitter

· Under Five Guide distribution (Small Steps)

As well as team roles, the branch are always happy to welcome volunteers who are able to help from time to time e.g. at our popular NCT Nearly New 
If you are interested, please contact, volunteers@wokingham-nct.org.uk

A complete picture of the branch team and the current vacancies can be found below.
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Newsletter Editor – Jenny Slater
We have had a good year for the newsletter – everyone has been very generous and candid with their articles .Our themes this year were; Who’s helping you? , Food and Weaning, Holidays and Leisure and a Dad’s issue. We had a great trio of birth stories from one brave lady and a moving story on stillbirth plus the usual tips/surveys/recipes/reviews etc. 

I took over the role from Karen Hall who had done a sterling job and also Louise Timlin stood down this year as Production Editor. How she put up with me constantly missing the deadlines is nothing short of a miracle. Our new production Editor Julie Beighton has just completed her first issue and I hope the good work will continue. 

I need to thank the rest of the newsletter team; distribution team headed by Louise W Brown; proofreading by Pete Hall, diary by Cheryl Carter, advertising by Louise W Brown and Charlotte Wilcox  and plenty of consultancy work from Karen Hall. I apologise if I have missed anyone off – all contributors regular or one off are also most appreciated. 

Unfortunately I am leaving the newsletter behind due to being back in the hectic world of paid employment. I am hoping to liaise with Karen over the handover in the coming weeks.  

Newsletter distribution co-ordinator – Louise W Brown

It’s been another good year, which has saved the branch a substantial amount of money, thanks to the 20+ volunteers that take a small bundle of stuffed envelopes and hand deliver to their local streets.  After almost 3 years in this role (I started when Lara was 3 weeks old!!) I am also stepping down from this and passing over to Nicola Jones, so thanks go to her too.
Advertising Coordinator – Louise W Brown/VACANT
I took this role on for 3 months from Charlotte Wilcox and have produced good income to keep the newsletter in production.  This role is currently vacant.
General Enquiries – Louise W Brown/Claire Wileman
Nice steady flow of general enquires received on email and voicemail which are forwarded to the relevant person, peaks noted for the Nearly New Sale. I have no concerns, the role has gone fine and after 2 years, Claire Wileman is taking this role on, so thank you to her. 
Webmaster – Amy Akyol

The website has gone through a big change as the NCT Head Office changed over to a new system. This meant a lot of volunteer work to get the new site looking good and working well. It was a great opportunity to have a good look at each page and re-organise the layout and it is now easier to search for events locally, rather than for just one branch. Feedback and ideas are always welcome.
Small Steps Distribution- Claire Wileman

I have been the Small Steps coordinator for Wokingham NCT for over a year now.  Since taking on the role, I have tried to find new places to sell the guide as well as keeping the existing arrangements with Bookends and the Town Hall in Wokingham. This year I attended Bookstart events trying to sell the guide as well as giving general information out on the local NCT. 
 A good number of Small Steps guides where sold at this years Baby Fair when the price of the guides was reduced to £3. The Baby Fair was an ideal venue to sell the guides as it was mostly attended by pregnant women and their partners. Since May the price for the guides has remained at £3 each although sales have been slow. Bookends, the NCT Bumps and Babies group and the Working Bumps group have had the most success in selling the guide.
 The main issue with the guide is that it says 2010 on the front so our latest copy is now perceived as out of date, although I do tell people it is our current version I do feel that the date has hampered sells.  I currently hold 127 guides with 105 out in circulation and due to be sold. 
 I would like to resign from the Small Steps Distribution role as soon as possible, as I no longer have the time to distribute the guides and now that I am back at work my son and I do not attend very many baby groups.
Breast Feeding Counsellor – Karen Hall
Breastfeeding support in Wokingham has progressed hugely over the last year. This is mainly owing to the money raised at the Wokingham & Bracknell Baby Fair, and also to the funds raised by Jen Woods, which have allowed us to run two support groups.

Early in 2011, the Children’s Centre asked us to stop running the group. However when we suggested that the BFC could be paid by the branch, they allowed us to use the room again, and this is now a very busy group. We have had up to 11 mums in one session. We run the group in Brambles every Monday morning at the same time as the Baby Clinic. The Woosehill group runs on the first and third Wednesday in the afternoon, at the same time as the baby clinic in Woosehill. It is still a bit quieter but we regularly get two or three mums with their babies.

I am running two antenatal breastfeeding sessions a month for Wokingham antenatal courses (as well as sessions for other branches), and working on the NCT Breastfeeding Line. I also speak to local parents on the phone and by email.

I am in the process of applying for funding to run some Breastfeeding Peer Support training, so that we can have more helpers at both groups, but particularly at Brambles. This should take place early next year.

I owe huge thanks to student BFC Sharon Ketley for helping at the groups; she hopes to qualify in the next year. I also owe thanks to some of the regular attendees who have helped with some fundraising and publicity, including Becky Salisbury, Jennifer Woods, Alice Purle and Charlotte Wilcox.  We hope to do more fundraising over the next months, as we will reach a point soon when the money for both groups will run out. 

 

Parties Coordinator – Charlotte Wilcox
I am the new Party Coordinator for the Wokingham Branch of NCT.  Only one party has been held so far, at the time of writing, with 2 pending (Halloween 29.10.11 and Christmas 10.12.11).

Cheeky Monkeys’ Tea Party 2011 – Held at Barkham Village Hall.  We had an excellent turn out with over £300 raised!  Unfortunately the weather was pretty poor so we weren’t able to spill outside. The raffle, guess the name of the monkey, free Mini Milks from Tesco along with Music with Mummy (who kindly stepped in as Baby Sensory pulled out last minute) and Tumble Tots meant fun was had by all!  Cakes for sale in the café went down very well!  It was a little bit of a tight squeeze as Tumble Tots took up a lot of space (not all equipment was used either).  If the weather had been better we wouldn’t have felt this.

Upcoming Parties in 2011 – both at St. Crispin’s Leisure Centre:

Halloween – The Creation Station and MAD Academy will be providing entertainment.  I’ve organised a visit by Wokingham Fire Station (especially as Bonfire Night is so close too).  Free Blood and Pus jelly will be given to the kids as well as a Trick or Treat Bag at the end of the party.  We are working with the Lend and Play Library in Woodley to see if we can help each other.

Christmas – We’ve got Tumble Tots coming again so that they can get out ALL their equipment out in a much larger hall!  Also Theatre Bugs will be attending which is fairly new to the Wokingham area.  Santa will hopefully be paying us a visit and I’m working with Tesco again to see if they can donate the children’s presents (watch this space).

I have a couple of concerns with St Crispin’s Leisure Centre in that you can’t take pushchairs into the main hall.  PLUS I think they are very expensive for hall hire: £120 a party.  Ticket sales for the Halloween party have been slow so far and I’m worried that we might not make much profit.  I’ve started looking around for other venues with costs involved being in the fore-front of my mind!

“NEW” Parties for 2012 (“Idea stage”):

I’ve got a few ideas for 2012!

Mother’s Day Party – Currently looking for a venue (maybe California Ratepayers Hall as there are a lot of Mum’s in the Finchampstead area too).  I’m also looking in to getting Clare from Music with Mummy to run a big mixed age group class.  It’ll be a smaller event compared to regular parties.  This event might not happen…

Jubilee Party – I was thinking maybe an “Old School Street Party” with stalls and disco at the Barkham Village Hall (venue already booked).  I’ve batted this idea around and have only had one comment regarding being anti-royal.  Again, this might not take place or will turn in to a regular CMTP!  Shame…  It would be good to hear from people about this!

Overall parties still remain popular – with ticket prices staying at £3.50 for ages 1-5 and £1 for under 1’s for all 3 parties in 2011.  I’d like to keep ticket prices low due to the credit crunch.

Nearly New Sales Co-ordinator – 

Louise P Brown/Clair Collins-Smith
The branch ran two very busy and successful Nearly New Sales.  Both sales had approximately 375 people through the doors and at least 50 volunteers at each sale.  We had about 110 sellers at each sale, although nearly 130 registered for the September sale. 

In March, we were able to relax as the sale followed the same format as the previous two sales.  However it was all change in September, we had a new venue, St Crispin’s School and this was a superb venue and one we will use again for our sale next March.  We also had chip and pin machines and Vauxhall cars come to show off their new family car. 

The team, Julie Baron, Elaine Edmondson, Clair Collins-Smith, Cheryl Carter, Claire Cowen and Teresa Halsall all worked extremely hard, before, during and after the sale. Huge thanks goes to them, without their commitment, hard work and can do attitude the sales wouldn't be half as well organised or as fun to do! A big thanks also goes to Amanda Simpson and Jane Coulter on our cafe, so thank you for providing such a vital service and raising money at the same time. 

A large round of applause to our volunteers, great to see so many regulars and in September we had an influx of new volunteers and first time sellers, which is great news for the branch.

September was my last sale as organiser; I’m handing the reins over to Clair Collins-Smith and wish her all the best for future sales.  Julie Baron and Cheryl Carter are also standing down, so Clair will be on the lookout for new members on the NNS team. 

We are having a debrief session in a pub in the near future, the more the merrier! If you'd like to know where and when or you'd like to provide any feedback then please drop a line to nearlynewsale@email.com
Specialist Workers & Students – Sharon Ketley
Student Breastfeeding Counsellor – Sharon Ketley

I am still studying and looking to submit portfolio for licence to practice by July 2012

Antenatal Teacher – Joanna Dixon

I qualified as an antenatal teacher in August after 2 and a half years study. I have so far taught 2 courses for the Wokingham branch as a qualified teacher and 1 course for another branch. Unfortunately my September course was cancelled due to low bookings so I am hoping that this is not a trend and I can teach regularly for the NCT.

I am planning to teach one course a month for this branch.

Antenatal Teacher & Student Breastfeeding Counsellor – Shelley Badger Smith

I am still teaching although I tend to mostly get Reading courses, so I have only taught 14 Wokingham courses over the past year. I have the capacity to teach more courses for the area than I am, so I now also teach for Bracknell, Ascot, Windlesham, Marlow and Maidenhead. This is because there are too many teachers in the area looking for work.
I have also just started my training to be a Breast Feeding Counsellor with Andrea Peel in Theale. I anticipate this taking 18 months to 2 years to complete.

Antenatal Teacher & Student Breastfeeding Counsellor – Nicola Jones

As a qualified Antenatal Teacher all is going fine although bookings are definitely dropping. I generally teach one set for Wokingham every month and find that parents enjoy the course and seem to value it highly. I always plug the branch, give out newsletters and encourage women to attend Bumps and Babies and the Saturday Play Cafes.

As a student Breast Feeding Counsellor I am currently working my way through level 4; I have to complete all the work but none of it has to be ratified by the university as I already hold the ANT diploma. I anticipate completing level 4 in about 8 months, perhaps a bit longer. I doubt I will qualify much before the middle of 2013...!

Student Antenatal Teacher – Alison Hale
No longer training

Valley Cushion Agent – Alice Purle
I have recently taken over from Helen Done as the branch’s Valley Cushion agent. For anyone who is unsure as to what this is, it is an adjustable, inflatable cushion with a dip in the centre which allows you to sit comfortably if you have any discomfort after giving birth. It has already been hired out twice since I took over at the end of August with each person using it for a fortnight. The feedback from both these ladies was extremely positive showing what a worthwhile facility it is for the branch to offer. I have leaflets/posters and letters which I am sending out to midwives, surgeries etc. and I am also attending the next Working Bumps evening in November in order to let people know that it is there if they need it.  
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